* * * REVISED * * *
[New GSR was omitted on original Minutes]
MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING HELD AUGUST 18, 2013
NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181

NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL



   60181‑5318

NOTE:  NIA web site:  www.aa-nia.org
               District 41 web site:  http://dist41.aa-nia.org  
PRESENT AT MEETING:  

Walt K., Tom M., John S., Steve T.,  Jeane M., Susan H., Jason H., Eileen C ., Linda L., Ray R. and Ray W.
Meeting opened at 1:00 pm with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 8th Tradition and 8th Concept for World Service.  Basket passed for the 7th tradition. 
Walt K. chaired the meeting. 
INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSRs – Ann Marie S. (Our Primary Purpose Group)
Visitors –  Phil/Sue (District 62)
Anniversaries – None.
Birthdays – None.
Announcements – None
NEW BUSINESS:  

Sue from District  62 gave specifics on 20th Annual Big Book Conference in Montgomery on October 26.  She also fielded questions.  
OLD BUSINESS:

Summarized increased literature distributions to libraries.  
OFFICERS REPORTS:
Secretary:  (Tom M.)  Revised July 2013 Minutes were approved.  
Treasurer:
(Steve T.)  Closing balance was $1,575.06, reflecting a spike in contributions.  Stated that he now has return envelopes for contributions.  Urged members to make use of funds.  


John S. suggested that GSRs take advantage of the $20 subsidy for attending the State Conference.
DCM:  (Walt K.)
Additions to written report:  Third Annual DuPage Open will be on Saturday, February 22, 2014.  

Indicated that current printing agreements preclude using alternate paper in D41 meeting directories.  

Reviewed details of upcoming State Conference.

Encouraged attendance at Tuesday Night Couriers meeting.
DCM Report –August, 2013

· I attended the NIA Summer Committee Meeting last Saturday; below are, in my opinion, the items of interest:

· If any of our committee chairs are interested in hosting a workshop all Area chairs are committed to come out and speak in any NIA district. If you’re interested, or would like an Area person to address our GSR meeting on a specific topic please let me know and I’ll get you contact information.

· Virtually all of the upcoming NIA-sponsored conferences are still soliciting volunteers for various tasks.

· Area nominations and elections will be held at the next Assembly; if you, or anyone you know, is interested in running (or if you have a specific person you would like to support) plan on attending the next Assembly.

· The Du Page DCMs had an impromptu meeting regarding the 3rd Annual Du Page Open which will be held in February, 2014. I am looking for a second to help with representing our district at future planning meetings. Our District drew the following responsibilities:

· Provide a speaker with 10-15 years of sobriety – please think about people you think could represent our district well

· Handle the following tasks: setup prior to opening, registration and greeters 

· We’ll need volunteers to fulfill our commitment to support meetings at the Du Page Crisis Intervention Center for the month of October. I’ll bring a signup sheet to Sunday’s meeting.

· Our two year rotation for District 41 committee chairs is coming up. Please think about a position you might be interested in rotating to and also of others who may be interested and you think may do a good job. 

· I will have Du Page Soberfest fliers available at the meeting. As a side note the Du Page DCMs got together at the Area assembly and decided that there were no involvement or tasks required from a district standpoint; some will encourage volunteer participation and some will not be involved past handing out fliers to those that want them. If anyone is interested I have the meeting minutes from the July 26 DP Soberfest committee meeting, if you would like a copy please let me know and I’ll gladly send you an electronic copy.
· Anona has located some old District 41 archives and has requested that we remove them from the club; I will take temporary possession of them.
Alt. DCM:
(John S.)  Reviewed newest flyers.  Highlighted Sober Voices Phone Meeting.  Sue H. provided details of Sober Voices and other telephone meetings.  

Walt K. offered to send out all AA-related emails that he receives.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
ANSWERING SERVICE:
(Jason H.)  Jason H. reviewed details of the Answer Call phone system.  Jason fielded questions on system.  Stated he will contact Area 20 with questions.  A written plan will be presented at the next meeting for a vote.
ARCHIVES:
(Open)  
BTG:  (Open)  
CPC:
(Open)  
CORRECTIONS:  (Fred S.)  Absent.
GRAPEVINE:  (Bob M.)  Absent.  Susan H. reported ordering Grapevines in bulk. She’s developing a Grapevine display for conferences.  
LIAISON/ANONA EAST:  (Debbie R.)   Absent.
LITERATURE:  (Todd F.)  Absent.
NEWSLETTER:  (Lee K.)  Absent.  Walt K. stated current newsletter will be out by September  1.
LCM:  (Tony W.)   Absent.
PI:
 (Open)  
SPECIAL NEEDS:  (Open)  
TREATMENT:  (Antonio S.)  Absent.
WEBTECH:
 
(Jeane M.)  Reported a total of 28,471 hits and 9,757 unique hits.  Posted new meetings and flyers on website.  Working on posting Treasurer’s Report.  Emphasized that D41 is an official AA website and must follow posting rules.  Expressed willingness to post individual items to website.  
WORKSHOPS:  (Lee K.)  Absent.  
Jason H. rescinded his resignation as Answering Service Chairman.
Closed with Lord’s Prayer.

If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 

The next meeting will be held Sunday, September 15, 2013 @ 1:00 P.M.  Anona Center East.

4

